

79 Wellington St. W., 30th Floor Box 270, TD South Tower Toronto, Ontario M5K 1N2 Canada P. 416.865.0040 | F. 416.865.7380

www.torys.com

Jonathan Myers jmyers@torys.com P. 416.865.7532

February 9, 2018

## **EMAIL & COURIER**

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention:

Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Decision and Order Granting Leave to Construct to Henvey Inlet Wind LP (EB-2016-0310)

We are counsel to Henvey Inlet Wind LP ("Henvey") in the above-referenced proceeding. On May 18, 2017 the Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") issued a Decision granting leave for Henvey to construct certain electricity transmission lines and related facilities. On December 22, 2017 we advised the OEB of certain minor changes in the approved transmission line and access road routing. On February 2, 2018 the OEB approved those minor changes and required Henvey to take several follow-up steps. We confirm that Henvey has completed those follow-up steps.

Specifically, on February 9, 2018 Henvey provided to the OEB by email and courier a version of its December 22, 2017 letter with confidential information redacted for placement on the public record. Henvey determined there was nothing confidential in the supplementary information filed January 4, 2018. In addition, on February 9, 2018 Henvey sent out for delivery by courier to the new affected landowners redacted copies of the December 22, 2017 letter, the January 4, 2018 supplemental information and a copy of the OEB's February 2, 2018 letter. As the only redactions were of personal information relating to those landowners, and based on discussion with OEB staff, we also provided them with a non-redacted version for their information purposes. Please also note that the purchase of that property by an affiliate of Henvey has since closed and those new affected landowners are therefore no longer affected by the project.

Yours truly

Jonathan Myers

cc: J. Law, Henvey Inlet Wind LP